
Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

This first term as Head of School has gone really quickly. We have 

lots of exciting things happening in school and lots of plans mov-

ing forward. After Christmas we hope to offer more opportunities 

to come in and find out more about what is happening in school, 

changes we are making or have made, and plans we have.  

 

This week we are launching our celebration assembly for Key 

Stage 1—Reception will start joining us for these after Christmas. 

Each class teacher will nominate a star  reader, a star learner and 

a role model of the week. Teachers will be thinking about effort, 

perseverance, resilience, as well as behaviour which demon-

strates being ‘Ready, Respectful and Safe’. The stars will receive a 

round of applause in assembly, have their photo displayed for the 

week and bring home a special postcard. 

We have also launched the Book of Above and Beyond this 

week—children who do something ‘above and beyond’ in the 

eyes of their teacher, will come and see me and get their name 

put in our very special book. These names will then be shared in 

our celebration assemblies where the children will receive a col-

lective well done from the school community. 

 

I wish you all a happy, healthy festive season, 

 

Claire McKimm, Head of School 
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DATES 

Y1 working with 

Devon Wildlife Trust 

1st December 

 

Reception Explore 

and Create  

5th December  

9-10 or 2-3 

 

Nursery explore and 

create for Nursery 

families each day 

from 9-10 w/b 5th 

December 

 

Y1 Festive  

Singalong 

8th December 

9:15 or 2:30 

 

Festive Jumper Day 

9th December 

 

Federation  

Christmas Lunch 

14th December 

 

EYFS Orchestra  

performances 

14th December 

Nursery 1:15 

Reception 2pm 

 

Y1+ 2 Phoenix Trip 

15th December am 

 

Last Day of Term 

16th December 

Little Wandle 

The Little Wandle Letters and Sounds phonics programme 

is now fully integrated in to our day-to-day life at Stoke Hill. 

If you’re keen to know more about it you can find helpful 

videos and resources by going to 

https://www.littlewandlelettersandsounds.org.uk/resources

/for-parents/ 

 

https://www.littlewandlelettersandsounds.org.uk/resources/for-parents/
https://www.littlewandlelettersandsounds.org.uk/resources/for-parents/


 School in the Dark 

Festive Jumper Day 

Each year across the Federation we show our 

support for Save the Children by allowing chil-

dren to come to school wearing their favourite 

festive jumper if the want. This year this is 

happening on Friday 9th December. 

However, children can also wear this instead 

of their school jumper on Wednesday 14th De-

cember, which is Christmas Lunch day. 

If your child doesn’t wish to wear a festive 

jumper, then they should be in normal school 

uniform. 

It has been wonderful to have parents in school for Y2 family assemblies over the 

last few weeks, and we are very excited for Y1’s Festive Singa-

long next week, but perhaps the most exciting even so far this 

term has been Reception’s School in the Dark!  

 

The Reception children and their families returned to a school 

transformed into a woodland fairyland, where they shared sto-

ries, made wands and bats, enjoyed marshmallows round the 

firepit, followed the clues to find the badger and learnt lots 

about bats from Emily from the Devon Wildlife Trust. Thanks to 

everyone who came and for the EYFS team for organising and 

giving up their time to make it such a special evening. 

 PTFA Fireworks Night 

What a night! 

A massive thank you to Helen Wallace and the other PTFA mem-

bers and volunteers, who organized the wonderful fireworks this 

year. 

Sonic Fireworks once again did us proud with a super range of 

fireworks and lighting up the trees, really created a lovely atmos-

phere.  

These events take a lot of time and effort to organise and having an audience of 

850 to support this community event made it one of the highlights of the year so far.  

Devon Wildlife Trust 
 

We are very proud to have been one of the first 

schools to get involved in Devon Wildlife 

Trust’s Wildlife Champions programme, and 

are really pleased to be working with them 

again this year. Emily has been working with 

Y1 today and Y2 and Reception will also get 

the chance to work with her as the year goes 

on.  

 

 



School Office Notices  
Federation Christmas Lunch — This is happening across the Federation on Wednesday 
14th December. If you want your child to have this, please use the Gate-
way and order this option for this day. 
 
Absence — We are at the stage in the year, where there are an increas-
ing number of absences. As part of safeguarding the children we must 
know where each child is each day. Please remember to communicate with 
the school each day that your child is absent. Your support in this will 
save the office staff a lot of time each morning. 

Snacks 

Please provide a morning snack for your child of fresh/dried fruit, fresh             

vegetables/salad or cheese, avoiding disposable wrappers. We are a no nut 

school. Please ensure snack pots are named.  

———————————————————————————————————————- 

Christmas cards 

If your child would like to give Christmas cards to their class mates this year, they 

are allowed to bring them in during the final two weeks of term. Cards should be 

taken into classrooms and the teacher will manage when they are handed out. 

Community News - Police Notice 

Dear Parents/Guardians/Carers, 

Incidents of Dangerous Parking 

Devon & Cornwall Police are committed to working together with other agencies as part of 

the Exeter Community Safety partnership in order to reduce levels of nuisance and anti-

social behaviour. Our intention is to prevent this behaviour and to improve the quality of life 

for everyone in our community. 

 

The Mincinglake Neighbourhood Police Team have received reports of vehicles being 

parked dangerously and inappropriately on roads in and around both schools. The reports 

include vehicles double parking, driving on to pavements and on to grass areas, vehicles 

causing an obstruction by parking on junctions and vehicles blocking resident’s driveways. 

Parking or driving on to a pavement or causing an obstruction are traffic offences for which 

Police officers can issue Fixed Penalty Notices. 

 

The purpose of this letter is to ask for your help in this matter. If you or any other persons using 

your vehicle are parking in a manner as described above, please ensure you park in a safer 

and more appropriate place. Although we understand that parking in the area can some-

times be difficult, there are normally spaces in nearby roads. 

 

The local Neighbourhood Police Team hope that you receive this letter in the spirit it is in-

tended, i.e. to reduce future problems. So far Officers have issued verbal warnings or written 

warnings to drivers they have seen parking inappropriately. However, should these issues 

continue, we will look at taking further action which may include warning letters and Penal-

ty Notices. 

Yours sincerely, 

PCSO 30092 Shelton 

Mincinglake Neighbourhood Police Team 



 

Our Vision and our Next Steps 
 

Dear Parents,  

 

In case you missed the letter sent out a few weeks ago, we wanted to remind you of our 
new Vision statement.  

Parents, staff, and children all had an opportunity to offer a statement they felt would      
capture Stoke Hill’s vison and values. We received many ideas and thank you to all of you 
that contributed your thoughts and ideas.  

The final say then went back to the children as they voted for their favourite: 

 

We work together to make Stoke Hill a great place to learn, work and play. 

 

This statement has now been shared with everyone and we are excited to bring this state-
ment to life.  

 

One of the ways we want to do that is to share with parents what both schools are working 
on this year, by sharing with you all the School Improvement Plans. These plans are created 
each year by gathering evidence across a range of areas and these include: 

• Feedback from you, our parents  

• Listening to the children 

• Feedback from the Local Authority 

• Analysing our data 

• Working with teachers to identify learning needs  

 

Next week the overview of our School Improvement Plans will be available on the website 
and will be shared electronically with all of you. We believe that ‘working together’ is essen-
tial for Stoke Hill and, moving forwards, we aim to strengthen our Parent-School partnership 
by sharing more with you. I hope you will read through the improvement plan documents 
when you have chance and find them informative as we work together to make Stoke Hill a 
great place to learn, work and play.  

 
Yvonne Hammerton-Jackson,  

Executive Headteacher.  

 
 

 

 

 
 

  

 

 




